WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

18 November 2019
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	Evacuation procedure – Leave via the fire door and assemble outside in the play area – Noted

In attendance: Cllrs. Jenkins and Jones and Mr B Serjent and Mr A Giles. Sarah Lucy standing in for Clerk, Sally Watkinson. Grainne Stables and Nancy Brenchley regarding Management of new community hall in Highbrook Park. 

	        Action
	
	

	Apologies for absence – Cllr. Hemmings
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: Cllr. Jones – member of South Gloucestershire Council Planning Committee.

32.11/19 – Presentation regarding Management of new community hall in Highbrook Park. 

Grainne Stables and Nancy Brenchley from South Gloucestershire Council, Environment and Community Services Department gave a presentation on the new community hall to be built in Highbrook Park and an overview of how it could be managed and to welcome a submission bid from Winterbourne Parish Council.  Concerns were raised over the lack of information regarding potential costs and revenue for the hall.  As there are no estimated figures for income and expenditure it was felt it would be very difficult to even consider taking on the management of the hall.  GS advised she would ask a similar facility in Lyde Green if they could supply figures. 

Cllr. Kembery asked what would happen if neither Winterbourne nor Stoke Gifford Parish Councils wanted to take over the management of the hall.  GS advised they would contact existing groups in the area who are doing the same kind of thing or would look at setting up a new group.

GS advised that even if we did not want to manage the hall, we were welcome to input into the final, internal, design of the hall.

33.11/19 Minutes of the Meeting held on the 21 October 2019 and the Clerk’s Report 
The minutes were approved and the items on the Clerk’s Report were noted.

Matters arising: 
Cllr. Watkins to meet with potential contractor regarding the re-build of wall around Frenchay Village Hall.
Agreed to update the staging used in the hall.  Check what area would be fit for purpose.

Agreed to use Acorn for the fire risk assessment.  In order to do the assessment quickly Cllr. Bowles will remain as the ‘responsible person’ whilst the transfer of responsibility is considered as this has historically been the Chair of the Parish Council.  SL to schedule date for inspection.
34.11/19 – Grant Applications  
The following grants were recommended:

Winterbourne Down Golden Circle - £200
Hambrook Sports Club - £5,482.96
Fromeside Gymnastics Club - £1,000 – only when rest of money for flooring is raised and ready to go ahead.
33.11/19 Reports from Task groups
Frenchay Common and Tuckett Pond
Cllr. Watkins advised all was looking lovely.  The Frenchay Village Hall sign is being replaced and a grant application for a third of the cost will be submitted to WPC who will have part use of it.  Cllr. Watkins advised that whilst some work had been done on the pond in the nature reserve on the former hospital site there was no water and suggested it required a new liner and re-filling.  Cllr. Whatley will be attending the Frenchay allotment committee meeting this week.
Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments
Cllr. Brain advised things are moving forward with the Duck pond following a meeting with Colin from Smiths.  Cllr. Climmer advised that the wall in the lane leading to the Jubilee allotments has been knocked down and this came up in the Planning Meeting as it has been reported to South Gloucestershire Council planning enforcement.
The Dingle and Winterbourne Down
Fencing at the Dingle has been repaired and brambles cut back.
Hambrook/Whiteshill
Cllr. Climmer advised that the Winterbourne Environmental Group are planning a residents meeting in the near future, all agreed this must be an open meeting rather than for residents near to the small common only. It may well be held at the Hambrook Sports Club or Greenfield Centre. Cllr. Bowles reiterated that the Council highly support the principles of the Winterbourne Environmental Group, however, plans for the Small Common must be submitted to WPC before any work commences.
Greenfield Centre
Fire risk assessment discussed during Clerks report.  Cllr. Marriott advised the ladies toilets by the hall need refurbishment along with some other aspects of the Centre.  Clerk to produce a refurbishment list together after a survey including the clerk and Cllr Kembery.
34.11/19 - A.O.B
Cllr. Watkins enquired if the Parish Council would be organising any events for VE day 2020.  Cllr. Bowles advised that as the parish covers such a wide area, we haven’t in the past organised such events.  Brian Serjent advised that the local churches are planning events.
Brian Serjent expressed concerns over the graffiti on the wall in Flaxpits Car Park.  Cllr. Brain advised that this is private property and we have, in the past, written and asked for it to be removed.  SL to get a quote for the removal and write to the residents.

Brain Serjent expressed concerns over problems around the toilets at Flaxpits.  SL advised that the local PCSO has been patrolling the area.

Giles Ogram from the local Scout Group requested he put up signs for selling Christmas Trees as he has done in the past – all agreed this was ok.
Meeting concluded 8.45pm 
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